
February 11, 2021 
 
Good Afternoon Everyone, 
 
This is an official update on our current status. 
 
Yesterday we learned that three staff members tested positive; the results from Monday’s 
testing. Today we are testing all staff using an antigen test and have discovered that two 
additional staff have tested positive.   
 
Tomorrow the national guard will be here to test all residents. 
 
We continue to be in “outbreak” status; Phase 0. We will stay in Phase 0 until we have 14 days 
with no positive cases starting with today’s positive results.    
 
The following continues to be in place: 

• All positive cases are in the COVID annex section (2nd floor). 

• We will continue to check for symptoms on all residents three times a day. 

• All residents are on precautions: no group activities; no dining in groups, and no 
visitation except for compassionate visits. 

• All staff continues to be screened before entering the facility.  

• Staff are in full PPE (personal protective equipment) on all floors.  

• We continue to test all staff twice a week.  

• We are closed to new admissions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Joe Bohunicky, NHA, MBA, Administrator 
Mt. Carmel Rehabilitation and Nursing Center  
235 Myrtle St.  
Manchester, NH 03104  
P: 603-627-3811 -- F: 603-626-4696 
 
PS: This will serve as my weekly update letter as there is no additional information to share at 
this time. If any additional positive results come in, I will let you know. We will be having our 
family zoom meeting tonight at 6pm; the link has been sent out. 


